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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

Pyongyang, 12 November 1953
Embassy of the Polish Republic 
in Korea

Ministry of Foreign Affairs
Independent Eastern Department
No. 56/211/53 [trans. note: added by hand]

Note

On 10 November of this year, a Korean Government Delegation headed by Premier of
the Government of the DPRK, Marshal Kim Il Sung, invited by the Government of the
People's Republic of China, left for Beijing.

The delegation includes Vice Chairman of the CC KWP Pak Jeong-ae [Pak Jong Ae],
Vice-Premier of the Government of the DPRK Hong Myeong-hui [Hong Myong Hui],
Minister of Foreign Affairs Nam Il, Chairman of State Planning Commission Jeong
Jun-taek [Jong Jun Thaek], Minister of Finance Yun Gong-heum [Yun Kong Hum],
Minister of Railways Kim Hoe-il [Kim Hoe Il], Minister of Communal Economy Ju
Hwang-seop [Ju Hwang Sop].

Vice-chairman of the Government Choe Yong-geon [Choe Yong Gon] and Choe
Chang-ik [Choe Chang Ik], chairman of the CC KWP, representatives of political and
social organizations and the Diplomatic Corps accredited to the Government of the
DPRK saw the delegation off at the main train station in Pyongyang.

The charge d'Affaires of the Embassy of the People's Republic of China in the DPRK
and the Chairman of the Chinese People's Delegation, which at the moment is
present in Korea, also traveled to China with the Korean Government Delegation.

Cerekwicki Eugeniusz
[signature]
Charge d'Affaires of the Embassy of the PRP
in the DPRK
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